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At Exford, these qualities are really 
important: 

 Respect Kindness Personal 
Best 

 

… and it’s up to all of us to show them every 
day in every thing we say and every thing 

we do! 
 

Principal: Ms Lisa Campo                Phone: 9743 5025        
exford.ps@education.vic.gov.au    

 

             NEWSLETTER No.2 (Term 1, 2021) 
Thursday 18 February 2021 

 

You are represented on School Council by: 
Parents:  Amanda (Caitlyn), Michael (Eamonn), Sarah (Lily and Oscar), Sharon 
(Charlie & Archie) and Naomi (Kallan and Ashlyn).   
Community Representatives:  Graham and Jacki (SC President) 
Staff:   Ms Campo, Mr Jenner and Mr Wilson (visitor) 
 

Follow this link to Exford’s YouTube Channel 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCRQsi70kyo0V7OFJsBcOF3w 

 

Reminders!  These payments are due for all students: 
  Student Book Packs (Paperchase)     
  Prep - 2 children only – Reading Eggs subscription  
  Year Prep - 4 children only – Mathletics subscription  

Ms Campo’s News... 
What a lovely first few days of school! 
It is so good to have all of our kids at school now, with our Preps having 
their first day today.  We welcome all our new students and our new 
families to our school. Mr Wilson and I have been visiting all the classrooms 
and they are all beautifully settled. The children are enjoying being part of 
their new classes and getting to know each other and enjoying a less 
crowded oval and play space.  A big thank you to our dedicated staff, who 
have done so much preparation either at home or by coming into school in 
their holidays to prepare for the children’s arrival.  A huge thank you to our 
Office team who have been very busy over the past couple of days 
processing student payments and uniform orders.   
 

Apologies for the late newsletter 
Apologies for the newsletter not being sent out on Thursday evening, I left 
both my laptop and my USB drive behind at school last night – enough to 
give any busy person palpitations! 

 

 

Cut out & stick me to the fridge! 
 

------------------ 
 

Dates to Remember:  
Please add them to your calendar! 

 

2021 Dates 
Term 1 

 
 

Tuesday 2 March 

‘Meet the Teacher’ interviews 
 

Thursday 4 March 

‘Meet the Teacher’ interviews 
 

Monday 8 March 

Labour Day Public Holiday 
 

Wednesday 10 March 

Pupil Free Day No 3 – staff 
professional learning 

 

Tuesday 23 March 

Parent Student Teacher Conferences 
 

Thursday 25 March 

Parent Student Teacher Conferences 
 

Friday 26 March 

School Photos TBC 
 

Thursday 1 April 

Easter Bonnet Parade (TBC) 
End of Term 1  

2:30 pm dismissal 

 
Term 2 

 

Monday 19 April 

Term 2 Begins for students and staff 
 

Sunday 25 April 

ANZAC Day 
 

Wednesday 5 May 

MPSSA Cross Country 
 

Friday 21 May 

EPS Athletics Carnival – Bridge Road 
 

Tuesday 26 May 

Western Region Divisional Cross 
Country 

 

Monday 31 May – Friday 4 June 

Yr 5-6 Swimming & Water Safety 
Program 

 

Friday 4 June 

MPSSA Winter Sport Lightening 
Premiership 

 

Monday 14 June 

Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 
 

Monday 8 March 

Labour Day Public Holiday 

http://www.exfordps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:exford.ps@education.vic.gov.au
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCRQsi70kyo0V7OFJsBcOF3w#_blank


 

Arriving at school 
As we have communicated, children are welcome to 
arrive at school from 8:45 am, which is the time the 
vehicle gates open.    
 

Please note that our teaching staff, including Mr 
Wilson and I, commence our work day and happily 
commence our responsibility for looking after students 
at 8:45 am. 
 

We remind all parents that unless visiting the Office, 
access is through the vehicle gate, not the front gate 
due to our Covid social distancing practices.   Adults 
visiting our school are asked to wear a face mask when 
they cannot maintain social distance.  
 

‘Meet the Teacher’ Interviews 
 

We have rescheduled our 'Meet the Teacher' interviews 
to Tuesday 2 March and Thursday 4 March and Mrs 
Harper in our Office will transfer the bookings over. If 
you have made a booking for last week's cancelled 
interviews, you will receive an email of your time. Mrs 
Harper has opened the bookings for 1 & 3 March and so 
you can reschedule the time to another time if you 
would prefer, or you can make an appointment if you 
hadn't got around to it yet. 

 

Introducing Bus 3 – Mt Cottrell, Strathtulloh, 
Weir Views and Exford route 
Please be aware that only children formally in our 
enrolment zone and who live 4.9 + km from school are 
entitled to a place on the bus. As we have been given 
a 57 seater bus, we have spare spaces and are able to 
offer places progressively to children living 4.8 km, 4.7 
km, 4.6 km progressively - we are working our way 
down the list.  Please contact Mrs Harper in our Office 
if you have any bus enquiries.   

2021 LOTE subject 
Our language other than English has been Australian 
Sign Language for many years.  In Mr Welshe’s absence 
(our Auslan teacher) and our lack of applicants when 
advertising a vacancy, we have advertised for a French 
language teacher. We have selected French as it is the 
language of our main feeder secondary school. 

2021 School Council  
After our February School Council meeting, a number of 
parent and staff vacancies have now become available.  I 
have included more information as an attachment to this 
newsletter. 
 

Office News 
FlexiSchools 
We have had some parents who have had a blank ‘My 
Place’ front page when using the FlexiSchools app. This 
then prevents them from navigate to any other pages, 
specifically the Exford PS page.  I have spoken with 
FlexiSchools and there are no known outages. If you 
continue to experience any difficulties using this app, 

please email help@flexischools.com.au with screen shots, 
so they can assist you further. 
A reminder to also ensure you have rolled over your 
child/children by selecting the relevant boxes, as pictured 
below: 

 

 

CSEF – Camps, Sports and Excursions 
Fund 
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) provides 
payments for eligible students to attend activities like: 

• School camps or trips 

• Swimming and school-organised sport programs 

• Outdoor education programs 

• Excursions and incursions. 
 

Who can apply? 
Families holding a valid means-tested concession are 
eligible to apply.   
 

Please visit our Office to collect CSEF forms if you believe 
you are eligible for the CSEF payment. 

•  
Parents who receive a carer allowance on behalf of a 
child, or any other benefit or allowance not income tested 
by Centrelink, are not eligible for the CSEF unless they also 
comply with the above. 
 

Eligibility will be determined when the parent’s concession 
card successfully validates with Centrelink. 

 

 

mailto:help@flexischools.com.au


 
Introducing our 2021 School Captains! 

 
Congratulations to all our Year 6 students who participated in our School Captain elections.  In our next newsletter, 

we will include the speeches of all students who would like their speeches shared with the community. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

School Captain  
Jack 

School Captain  
Phoebe 

Vice School Captain   
Sophie 

Vice School Captain 
Jaron 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

Attendance … Every moment of 
every day counts  

 
Did you know that: 

When children regularly arrive late, they miss out on 
so much: 

• They miss on the lovely morning meet and greet 
that connects children to their classmates, staff 
and classroom environment and is an important 
part of children feeling that they belong 

• We schedule literacy and numeracy for our 
morning lessons – so regular lateness means that 
children are missing critical learning 

• The opportunity to prepare for the school day 
(including changing their Take Home book for 
reading that night) 

 

Please help your child to arrive on time  

for school every day. 
 

If your child has missed 5 days or less this school 
year. 

This will support your child to achieve their best at 
school – academically and personally.  
 

If your child has missed more than 10 days this 
school year. 

The amount of time your child is missing will impact on 
their learning and their friendships.  
 

If your child has missed more than 15 days this 
school year. 

Your child is missing so much time from school that 
it will be extremely difficult for them to keep up 
with their learning, their friendships and to feel 
connected to school.  
 

 
 
 

A reminder that all holiday absences require an Absence 
Learning Plan, developed with your child’s teacher and 
signed by the Principal or Assistant Principal to cover 
your child’s absence. 
 
 
 

 

Fundraising News 

 

Our Fundraising efforts work hand in hand with our 
school’s ICT budget to provide our kids with iPads, 
laptops and other technologies. 
 

We will hold a range of fun fundraising activities 
throughout the year, some are traditional parts of our 
fundraising approach and these happen each year.  

• Term 1 – Easter Raffle 

• TBC – ‘A-thon’ activity 

• Term 4 - End of year Raffle and Christmas 
Concert BBQ 

 

Our Term 1 Fundraising activity is our Easter Raffle and 
we ask our families to donate Easter goodies for us to 
make Easter hampers as prizes.  We will send home 
Easter Raffle ticket books next week and we ask our 
families to sell the tickets to families and friends.  
 
If you are interested in helping out with the Fundraising 
activities at our school, please contact Ms Campo through 
the FlexiSchools ‘Contact the Principal’ link. 

 
 

 

Happy Birthdays!! 
 

To our students who celebrated their 
birthdays from 5 February – 17 
February 2021 
 
Kaelen  Anna, Kian, Sahasra, Cailin B, 
Slater B, Noa H, Sienna W, Ayaa R, Prynce 

I, Jasper C, Lucas A and Trey G 
     
 

Happy Birthday to you!!  
             Happy Birthday to you,                                       
             Happy Birthday dear kids,     
             Happy Birthday to you!       
  

We love celebrating birthdays at school, making a fuss  

 

Hope you enjoy reading our newsletter!      

                 ☺  Ms Campo 

 

 

Our 2021 target is…  
 

$15,000 - $20,000. 
 

Our Tally so far… $0.00 
 

 



 



 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

 
 

Congratulations to the following students, who received Student of 
the Week Certificates for Week 2 

 

Prep Monagle 
 

- - 

Prep Smyth 
 

- - 

Prep Wurf 
 

- - 

1 / 2 Ambrose 
 

Eliza Rose Personal Best 

1 / 2 Higgins 
 

Abbey Respect 

1 / 2 Jenner 
 

Kiarra K Kindness 

1 / 2 Parker 
 

Christian Personal Best 

3 / 4 Gashi 
 

Kailen Personal Best 

3 / 4 Patty 
 

Ryan Personal Best 

3 / 4 Roe 
 

Elissa Personal Best 

4 / 5 Mounsey 
 

Jasper Kindness 

5 / 6 Gundry 
 

Phoebe Respect 

5 / 6 Mastrop 
 

Caitlyn Personal Best 

5 / 6 Talevski 
 

Casie Personal Best 

The Arts 
 

Sheza Personal Best 

Physical Education 
 

- - 

French 
 

- - 

OSH 
 

- - 



 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

 
 

Congratulations to the following students, who received Student of 
the Week Certificates for Week 3 

 

Prep Monagle 
 

Dishen Personal Best 

Prep Smyth 
 

Kaiden Kindness 

Prep Wurf 
 

Japji Personal Best 

1 / 2 Ambrose 
 

Jordan Personal Best 

1 / 2 Higgins 
 

Bailey Personal Best 

1 / 2 Jenner 
 

Lawrence Personal Best 

1 / 2 Parker 
 

Edwin Personal Best 

3 / 4 Gashi 
 

Caleb. S Kindness 

3 / 4 Patty 
 

Aleks Personal Best 

3 / 4 Roe 
 

Sam. T Personal Best 

4 / 5 Mounsey 
 

Noah. C Personal Best 

5 / 6 Gundry 
 

Jai Personal Best 

5 / 6 Mastrop 
 

Gus Kindness 

5 / 6 Talevski 
 

Marshall Respect 

The Arts 
 

Rylan. G Personal Best 

Physical Education 
 

- - 

French 
 

- - 

OSH 
 

- - 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


